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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

June 12, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Paight and Ms. Pitt.  Also present were Jim Phillips and Beau Gillespie.  
Appointments:  
6:30 P.M. – Jim Phillips, Beau Gillespie, 10 Terrace Street
The Selectmen discussed with Mr. Phillips and Mr. Gillespie a building permit application submitted for 10 Terrace Street.  Mr. Gillespie questioned some information the Building Inspector, Mr. Wilber was requesting.  It was determined for the permit to be released, the Building Inspector would need to be provided with the information he requested.  Mr. Phillips and Mr. Gillespie left at 6:50 P.M.  
Brian Tarr joined the meeting at 6:30 P.M.  He discussed with the Selectmen a used backhoe purchase. Mr. Tarr will get a quote for the backhoe and report to the Selectmen at the next meeting.  Mr. Tarr updated the Selectmen on the progress of work to be done on Cottage Street.  The project will start June 19th.  Mr. Tarr also updated the Selectmen on a repair needed on the loader.  Mr. Tarr updated the Selectmen on road conditions in reference to logging.  Mr. Tarr updated the Selectmen on the Library grounds.  Mr. Tarr and the Selectmen discussed that the State will be paving Route 124 in Marlborough near the date of July 14th.  The Selectmen discussed with Mr. Tarr a Cross Connection Public Meeting to be held on June 26th at 6:30 P.M.

The Selectmen reviewed and signed General Ledger Postings
The Selectmen reviewed and signed a Tax Exemption Memo for Map 06 Lot 010-2.
The Selectmen reviewed and signed an Abatement Issuance for Map 06 Lot 010-2.  

The Selectmen reviewed and denied a request for a beach and RTC sticker.
Chairman Harris moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the Accounts Payable Registers in the amounts of $13,144.83, $9,212.92, and $1,131,661.00. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Ms. Pitt moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register  in the amount of $7,415.21 and the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $1,010.33. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Mrs. Pitt moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 8:45 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Jane Pitt







Selectman
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